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Introduction and Policy Statement 
The Modern Slavery Act 2015 mandates large employers to prepare a slavery and human trafficking 
statement each financial year. BMG does not come into the large employer category. However, we adopt 
zero tolerance to modern slavery and human trafficking and all forms of corruption and bribery directly 
and indirectly associated with. These criminal acts in all their various forms and guises are a crime in the 
UK and much of the world and a violation of fundamental human rights.  
 
BMG Group Ltd is committed to acting ethically and with integrity in all activities and business 
relationships and we expect our supply chain, contractors, employees and all other business partners to 
commit to the same, including implementing and enforcing effective controls to prevent and detect 
modern slavery. 
 

Responsibility  
The directors have overall responsibility for ensuring this policy complies with our ethical obligations, and 
that all persons working for us or on our behalf in any capacity comply with it.   Management at all levels 
are responsible for ensuring those reporting to them understand and comply with this policy and are 
given relevant awareness training on it and the potential issue of modern slavery in supply chains. 
 

Compliance 
All persons employed by BMG must: 

1. Comply with this policy, and avoid any activity that might lead to, or suggest, a breach of this 
policy 

2. Notify their immediate line manager as soon as possible if they believe or suspect that a conflict 
with this policy has occurred, or may occur in the future 

3. Raise concerns about any issue or suspicion of modern slavery in any parts of our business or 
supply chains of any supplier at the earliest possible stage. 

Any person employed by BMG who raises genuine concerns in good faith will not suffer any detrimental 
treatment if they turn out to be mistaken. 
 

Breaches of Policy 
Any employee who clearly breaches this policy will face disciplinary action, which could result in dismissal 
for misconduct or gross misconduct. We may terminate our relationship with other individuals and 
organisations working on our behalf if they breach this policy. 
 
Communication of Policy 
This policy will be communicated to employees and contractors via the BMG staff manual. 
This policy will be communicated to suppliers when they are asked to complete the BMG supplier 
questionnaire. 
 
Ongoing Review 
BMG will review its supply chains, external operations and its internal operations on an ongoing basis to 
check compliance with the above policy, and to check that our policy is being implemented effectively.  
This policy is consistent with other organisational policies and is available to any external interested party 
on request. It will be reviewed annually for continuing suitability during formal management reviews. 
 

Signed          
Rachel Houghton 
Managing Director 


